The little Council with the



June July 2014



# Knightly Informer

#### **Grand Knight's Message**



Spring is here and summer is just around the corner! And with the change of seasons, it is a time of renewal for your Council.

I am pleased to report that we had a nominat-

ing committee come forth with candidates for <u>ALL</u> offices for the upcoming year. Thanks to Jerry Goetz, Doug Zinger and Bob Brown for their efforts in this exercise. Elections will be held at the June meeting and your new executive will take office on July 1<sup>st</sup>.

My personal thanks to those who have served during the past year! A small dedicated group who made the Grand Knight's task easier by their cooperation and willingness to "pitch in and get the job done". It would be difficult to list all of the small accomplishments in this column; however they will be duly recognized at the Appreciation Night on July 12<sup>th</sup>.

Our membership campaign is being planned and our intent is to hold that in September. It sounds like a "broken record", but we need new members to carry on. And I suggest that we need ACTIVE members to make this happen. Everyone is busy, especially our younger members with families and the related activities. Please consider helping out with at least one event, if you cannot make it to our meetings. Thank you.

Brother Doug Zinger has put much effort into our Annual Car Show, which will be held on June 21<sup>st</sup> at Maryhill Heritage Centre. Please show your support by attending that

Editors Gerry Goetz and Tim Vegh timvegh@gmail.com

event and if you have a vintage vehicle, Doug and his committee would be happy to see it there. It is one of our largest events of the year and a fun day for all.

Brother Tery Runstedler is busy preparing for our Annual Golf Tournament in August. Another opportunity to support your council by participating or sponsorship.

As our fraternal year is coming to a close, my sincere thanks to all for your support. I was encouraged by seeing many members out at meetings this past year. What can your new executive do for you in the coming year??

Please let us know. My e-mail address is gisley@golden.net or call me at 519-572-7176.

May your summer be filled with moments of relaxation and good times with family and friends and if travelling, a safe journey!

vivat Jesus! George Isley GK



# Chaplain's Message

**Father Voisin** 

The Mass-- the Eucharist

It is of great importance and command that we worship God and be present with God throughout our lives. There is this promise by Christ when he instructed His disciples to "do this in memory of Me". That is, at the Last Supper, joining his apostles to Himself with His Body and with His Blood. I am with you always until the end of time, was His promise and His gift to us. So, then we come as a community of believers around the Word of God and the Table of the Lord, we are present in God's Holy Company. It is at the Eucharist that we remember the past events and history of our redemption, that is

Christ's death and resurrection, giving to us light and life.

At Mass we offer, once again, Calvary, death and Easter, Resurrection. We offer Sacrifice to God, that is, Jesus' death, the Lamb of God who took away the sin of the world. We offer, praise and thanksgiving for all of God's goodness and blessings upon us. We petition God for our own personal needs and the needs of all people. We receive the True Presence of Jesus in Holy Communion, strengthening us and nourishing us on our journey in this life, and giving the promise of eternal life when death comes. The Eucharist joins us together as one family even though we are present as individuals, because of the One Loaf and the One Cup. The blessings continue to be bestowed upon us from God, through His Son Jesus, with His death and His resurrection, Nothing greater than this can be given to God while we attend and participate in this Holy and Sacred Meal.



From left to right John Huck, George Isley (GK) and Joe Rider. Joe and John received their Honorary Life Cards from George

#### Appreciation Night.

Saturday July 12, 2014

Place: Maryhill Heritage Community Centre, Maryhill ON.

Doors open @5 pm. Spaghetti Dinner @ 6 pm.

Free Will offering for Dinner

Awards and entertainment to follow. For more info call 519-648-3394, 519-572-7176 or 519-648 -2939 or e-mail gisley@golden.net. If you plan to attend call 519 572 7176

# Annual Car Show and

Shine Maryhill Heritage Community
Centre, \$2.00 per person or

\$5.00 for the family Saturday

J une 21,

2014 11:00am to 4:00pm

Food to purchase and Free

Entertainment.

Executive Meetings No meetings in July and August

General meetings, Tuesday July 15, 2014 7:30 pm, Tuesday August 19, 2014 7:30 pm

Calendar of Events
Executive Meetings No meetings in July and August
General meetings, Tuesday July 15, 2014 7:30 pm, Tuesday August 19, 2014 7:30 pm
Annual Car Show June 21
Golf Tournament August 23
Vegas Night November 22 Annual Car Show June 21 Golf Tournament August 23 Vegas Night November 22

## Amendment of our by-laws article IV - MEETINGS

Amend to read "Regular meetings of the Council shall be held on the first and third Tuesday each month. The second meeting shall be a regular business meeting. All meetings shall commence at 7:30 pm. Eight members shall constitute a quorum at business meetings." This amendment to

be voted on at June 17/2014 General Meeting



George Isley GK (left to right) gives Honorary life Cards to Bill Wilson and Gerry Liesemer

# Pro Life



Thanks to all who donated to the Walk for Life for Guelph and Kitchener - Waterloo . A total of \$2635.00 was raised by the Knights of Columbus, Holy Name Society and Catholic Women's League of Saint Boniface Parish. Front. Winston the dog, Gabriel Rebelo, Cameron Rebelo, Patrick Haley, Elisa Haley, and Carolyn Stemmler. From left back row, Franca Haley, John Rebelo, Karen Rebelo, Joanne Nederend, Dan Stemmler, Gerry Goetz. Missing from picture, Maria O'Drowsky, Lee and Miranda Harris., Diane Strickler took the picture.



#### In Memoriam

Please pray for the soul of Olive Kurtz, wife of our deceased brother Lawrence. Also pray for all our deceased brother Knights. May they rest in peace.

This is an excerpt from our District Deputy, Jim Mahoney BE NOT AFRAID These are words that Pope Francis is living as you see him amongst the people:

Bendt afraid---toaskyour friendtojointhearder Bend afraid - - towear your emblemwhen you are working in the community and raising funds Bend araid -- when asked to stand for office in your caral.

#### **Council Members for 2013/2014**

Chaplain Fr. Ron Voisin

Grand Knight George Isley Financial Sec. Tim Runstedler Deputy G K Open Chancellor Open

Elmer Zettle(1yr) Trustees

Robert Brown(2yr)

Nick Wetzel(3yr)

Recorder Open Treasurer Paul Goetz Warden Doug Zinger Advocate Open

Ron Kennedy Inside Guard **Outside Guard** John Kennedy **Church Activities** Nick Wetzel Informer Gerry Goetz,

Tim Vegh

For the Sick Gerry Goetz Tim Runstedler Lecturer Youth director Dwayne Sauve

**Gary Stewart** Tim Vegh

Publicity director Pro-Life Gerry Goetz

#### How council 6024 won the bid to host the concession tent at the 1984 plowing match Dan Weadick tells the story

We had just found out that the Rotary group and ourselves had bid the exact same amount in offer to host the ploughing match concession tent which was \$6001.00. The Department of Agriculture of Wellington County held all their meetings at Wellington Terrace where we were told to meet. The committee would decide how to break the tie and who to whom the bid would be awarded. Ted Fronchak, Gary Embro and myself met

We were all sitting around a table and it was unanimous that we use a deck of cards to break the tie.

with Fred Beltare and a few others. I don't

recall their names.

The card deck was placed on the table and Fred was drawing for the Fergus Rotary club and I was drawing for the Knights of Columbus. I drew first and got a Three. Gary and Ted said we may as well go home. However, Ted drew a TWO. We couldn't believe it! I still have the deck of cards at home.

Page 344 of Marvhill Knights of Columbus 25 years Book. Published by Council 6024 in 1993

# God has a thousand ways Where I can see not one; When all my means Have reached their end, Then His have just begun.

### 3rd Annual Golf tournament for local Charity

Held at the Grand Valley Golf Club Cambridge 1910 Poseville Poad Saturday August 23, 2014 7:30 am Shot Gun Start Open to all: Men and Women Cost \$90 (includes \$20 tax receipt participant prize and gift bag)

> Includes golf cart, prizes and a three meat buffet.

To register please call Tery Runstedler at 519.648.3394 or teryrunstedler@gmail.com before August 9th

